
 

 

Savanna Oaks Neighborhood Association Meeting 
January 2nd, 2018 at 7:00 PM 

Minutes 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by SONA President, Ed Schwarz 

 

In attendance were 26 people. Fourteen were members of SONA. Ten guests were in 

attendance from Willamette NA and two representatives came from ODOT. 

 

Meeting minutes from the December meeting were approved with a unanimous vote.  

 

SONA Treasurer, Patrick McGuire, reported that the current SONA balance is $3,423.31 

 

A local Boy Scout from Troop 149, Evan McKinley, had a Community Comment and 

made a brief request that one of the trails in the White Oak Savanna be named after the 

founder of the Boy Scouts, Robert Baden Powell. A unanimous vote was taken to 

approve the request if it meets with Park standards. There have been several Boy Scout 

projects in the Savanna and more are planned. The signage will match the existing signs 

in the Savanna and Evan will coordinate with Roberta Schwarz on this with the approval 

of the Parks Department. 

 

Old Business: 

1. An update was given by Roberta Schwarz about a fundraiser for the White Oak 

Savanna. On January 29th from 5 until 11 pm the McMenamins in West Linn will have 

a Friends and Family Night for the Savanna with 50% of the proceeds being donated. 

New Business: 

1. The challenge issued by the City of West Linn for the Neighborhoods to have a 

friendly competition to see which one would donate the most items to the 

Clackamas County Women’s Services last month resulted in SONA tying for first 

place with Rosemont Summit NA. Congratulations to each of these NAs for their 

generosity. 

2. An update was given by Ed Schwarz on the Development Agreement Hearing which 

has been postponed until February 12th. 

3. An update was given by Ed Schwarz on a request made to the Neighborhood 

Association Presidents that NAP funds being refunded to the individual NAs from the 

reserve fund be used to have Carole Connell, City Planner, do an update of her 2004 

and 2005 analysis of the costs to citizens for houses that are built in West Linn.  



 

 

4. Two representatives of ODOT made a 30-minute presentation on the possible 

widening of I 205 from Stafford Rd to OR 99E. Materials were handed out and 

questions were asked and answered during the video presentation. 

Ed Schwarz, seeing no further business, adjourned the meeting at 8:20 pm. 




